Loyal Nanaimo Bathtub society

General Meeting

Wednesday December 5th,  2018
ATTENDING: Richard Mayer, Greg Peacock, Terry Berger, Nathen Barlow, John Ruttan, Kevin Saunders, Trevor Short, David Leigh, Chelsey Davis, Jamie Garcia, Jase, Steve Fagan

Meeting called to order at 6:06 pm and chaired by Greg Peacock
Visitors:  None 
Adoption of November minutes: 
Terry Berger moved, second Jamie Garcia
Business arising from November meeting: 
TB – question in regards to nominations from the floor regarding Commodore, 1st & 2nd vice Commodore, Treasurer and Secretary should not be allowed due to the limited time to decide to accept the high work load positions. RM said that further discussion should be held around this and that the board should look at multiple year terms. All agreed and this will be tabled at the next directors meeting
New Correspondence: Greg
· Email from Tim Charles stating that he will be donating moulds and partially completed tubs to the society and they need to be picked up from his yard. They very much enjoyed helping and look forward to working with us in the future.
· Email from Ben Martin looking to build a new tub for the 2019 season. His information was passed on to David Leigh who will follow up.

· Email from Dean with Fortis BC looking to build or buy a tub for Fortis so they can enter the races in 2019. His information was passed on to David Leigh who will follow up.

New Business/Committee Reports:
Greg Peacock (Commodore):

· Ladysmith and Nanaimo Parades went very well. Nettley and Bard did an amazing job. Thank you to TB for getting the applications in. Thank you to Jamie and Max Garcia, Will, Jase and families for their participation in the parade, it was great to see the tubs. Jase offered to use the PI supply barge and put more tubs on it for future parades.
· Has had discussions with our coin supplier and will work with them to get a stunning coin designed this year.

· GP would like to make the stage tub as our designated parade tub, we will look to see what it is going to take to make this happen
· We need to fix the leg on the big tub, he will arrange a work party to help do this

· Vancouver Boat Show have discounted the rate to $400 to have a display in the show and The Canada One foundation have agreed to pay have to promote Kits fest bathtub race. We will participate and anyone interest in spending a day at the boat show are asked to please contact Greg. The dates of the show are February 6th to the 10th.

· RM has offered office space to the LNBS at 265 Fry St. for free. The building needs some work and LNBS will fix up and get a long term agreement to occupy the space. DL, TS, GP and RM will go look at it this weekend and see what we need to do and report back on if it works for LNBS.

Richard Mayer (1st Vice Commodore):

· Will inquire with the NYC as to getting a copy of their rules around terms to help see if they assit us with new rules should the LNBS wish to change the terms in office
· Unable to attend the boat show this year and highly recommends that other attend as it was excellent last year and is a great opportunity to promote bath tubbing to a very large crowd.

· Replaced the bearing on the big tub trailer, Nanaimo Mack donated the time and parts.

Wendy Johnson (Secretary): 
· unable to attend

Rod Grounds (2nd Vice Commodore):
· Unable to attend
Kurt Henderson (Treasurer): 
· Called into the meeting at 7:30 pm and apologized that he could not attend in person. He also has to resign his position with the LNBS due to other commitments. Sincerely apologizes and would still be able to assist in governance and will be racing next year. Thank you to all that he has worked with and has enjoyed being a part of the LNBS. GP thanked him very much for his diligent work and let him know that he will be missed on the board.
· GP has asked Wendy Johnson and she will accept the role a Secretary/Treasurer and GP, JR and RM will help out.

Nathen Barlow Director): 
· Will finish off the rules in regards to the helmet change as well and the paddle and bailing bucket.

· Needs to get his mould back from Tim in Vancouver, we will bring back with the other items over there.

Terry Berger (Director):

· Enjoyed decorating the tub and big thanks to Michelle (daughter), Jase, GP, DL, RM, KS and Matt for Mid Island towing for all the help. TB brought Mombo’s pizza which made it even greater! 
· Will reach out to members to help in the execution of the parades when TB is unable to attend.
David Leigh (Director):

· Will contact the two guys looking to build tubs and see if there are any used one that they can buy
· Will contact Industrial plastics to see if they would be able to help any tubbers that want to build tubs. See if they are interested in putting on a course maybe?
· Can help with renovation to the new office if we decide to move to fry St. will look at the building with GP, RM & TS.
Kevin Saunders (Director):

· Now that the Modified Class is no longer he has had discussions with the Nanaimo museum about putting the Frank Ney trophy there. All agreed and he will pursue it more and let us know.
Jamie Garcia (Director): 
· Has had discussions with James at Tsawwassen and James has offered to move their race to the Sunday on the Kits fest weekend. All agreed that this will be a good idea as it will save another expense to go to Vancouver. James has some RV parking as well as he has held 10 rooms at the Coast Hotel in Tsawwassen.
· Is continuing his work on the circuit race requirements

Steve Fagan (Director):
· Needs art work for this year’s salute to Margret and would like to get out some t-shirts early, possibly in time for boat show. 
· Will work with NB’s friend who has expressed interest in doing so art work
· GP will get the artwork that we have from Ron dash to SF so he can use some of that as well.
· The Boy Scouts have interest in helping with the big race weekend and SF will explore ideas with them and the RC club to do RC tub racing.
Marion Stewart (Director):
· Unable to attend

Bill McGuire (Past Commodore):

· Unable to attend
Additional Input/Comments:
· Discussion around prizes and prize money for racers, more discussions needed.
· GP, wished everyone a very happy holiday season and thanked all for the support this year and is looking forward to a great 2019 racing season!
Meeting adjourned at 8:09pm, Nathen Barlow, moved, Jase seconded. 

Next General Meeting:  Wednesday, January 9th, 2018 at 6:00pm at LNBS Office

